
Mayors Update - Continued
• 	 Tourism and Council’s application for Tourism 

Marketing Funding from the Commonwealth 
to assist with the implementation of the 
Marketing Plan 2017/18. Council is seeking 
matching funding, with Council contributing 
50%, and 50% ($400,000/$400,000) from 
the Commonwealth in lieu of having a State 
Government or Tourism Destination body.

• 	 Telecommunications.’
Proposal To Amend The Boundaries Of 

Norfolk Island National Park
‘I want to take the opportunity to publicly thank the 

Director of National Parks along with Mr Craig Doolan, 
Manager of the Norfolk Island National Park for the 
sensitive manner in which they have handled the recent 
proposal to amend the boundaries of the Norfolk Island 
National Park; and the decision taken by the Director 
to not proceed with any part of the proposal’, Mayor 
Adams said, ‘the community will recall that Council at 
its August meeting passed a resolution which in essence 
indicated to Parks Australia Council’s willingness to 
accept management of all reserves on Norfolk Island; 
and consequently it did not endorse the current proposal 
to amend the boundaries of the Norfolk Island National 
Park. As Parks Australia said in last weekend’s press 
– “we’ve listened” - and for that the Norfolk Island 
Regional Council says thank you. Parks have also 
indicated that they have written to the Department of 
Infrastructure and Regional Development supporting 
the transfer to Norfolk Island of the areas of Selwyn 
Reserve and Nepean Island. Parks support for the 
transfer aligns with Council’s written request to Senator 
Nash seeking her agreement to the transfer in due 
course to the Norfolk Island Regional Council of Queen 
Elizabeth Avenue, Cascade Reserve, Selwyn Reserve 
and Nepean Island’, the Mayor said.

A Reminder About The Community Meeting 
On Waste Management

‘A reminder that next Monday 14 October at 
Paradise Hotel at 5:30pm, Cr McCoy and I will update 
the community on where we are at now and where we 
are heading with improving how we manage the waste 
streams we, as a community, have to deal with’, Mayor 
Adams said, ‘we will show you the new design plans 
for the waste management centre including the multi-
purpose baler which has been ordered; we will talk 
about the aerated composting system for which tenders 
are currently being invited – this is the system that will 
deal with changing our green waste, food scraps, paper, 
cardboard etc. into high grade compost; we will talk 
about what can be recycled; and we will be asking you 
for helpful tips that we might not have thought of.

We are looking forward to an evening of positive 
sharing as a community as we work together to deal 
with our waste in a way that helps us move towards 
being “The Best Small Island in the World”. See you 
Monday 14 October at the Paradise Hotel’, the Mayor 
said.

Robin Adams, MAYOR

Vale
Rev Bruce Westbrook

Marie Westbrook 
We have received news of the passing of Rev Bruce 

Westbrook and also his wife Marie.
 Bruce was the minister on Norfolk Island at the 

Uniting Church a number of years ago.
He passed away on August 12th 2017 and there was 

a Memorial Service held for him on 18th August 2017.  
He was 89 when he passed away.

 Marie  (Bruce’s Wife) passed away on 26th 
September 2017 and there was a Memorial Service for 
the life of Marie on October 3rd.  Marie was 86.

Bruce and Marie visited Norfolk Island a couple 
of years ago for a brief holiday and met up with a 
number of friends that they had made when preaching 
on Norfolk Island.

One such person that they visited was Tom Lloyd 
who remembered them well and was happy to see 
them.

In Memoriam

Julia Anne Christian
2/5/1970 - 17/10/2013

Miss your smile and cuddles. 
Love you heaps.

Joshua, Tiaan and Tejai.

Julia Anne Christian
My daughter, our Sister and Aunty
Love
Mum, Matt, Susie, Martyn, Reuben and James, 

Glen, Caytie, Emma and Eliza.

A&H News
There a still a few vouchers and cash donations 

outstanding. Could you please drop them off to the 
Golden Orb or direct deposit as Kaye is away getting 
a new knee!

Then we can think about a Prize Giving.


